Warren County Board of Elections

May 17,2021

11:00 AM

MINUTES

LEGAL NOTICE

The meeting of the Warren County Board of Elections was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Board Chair Charles Boddy.

The legal notice for this meeting was read by Mr. Boddy.

ROLE CALL

Present: Chairman Charles Boddy, Secretary Harry Brown, Commissioner Gloria Decker, Commissioner Robert Stead, and Board Administrator Bill Duffy.

PUBLIC COMMENT

No one from the public requested to address the board.

PRIMARY ELECTION

POLLING PLACES. Mr. Duffy reported that the Polling Places are ready.

DROP BOXES Mr Duffy is reaching out to the Municipalities affected.

SHERIFF OFFICERS The County Sheriff have been doing the pickups with no issues. There are very few ballots being returned in the Drop Boxes.

POLL WORKERS

Mr. Duffy provided Marie Petre's update of the places poll workers were needed. Mr. Duffy stated that the training classes were going well after a few changes were made after the initial class.

EARLY VOTING

The NJ Division of elections has created an early voting committee. Mr Duffy has been appointed to chair the Sites and Supplies Committee and has also been appointed to the Security Committee.

There will be a table top exercise this summer to review the COOP.

Both Knowlnk and Tenex will be in next week to demonstrate their products.

MOTION TO ADJOURN

Mr. Brown made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Stead seconded the motion. A voice vote was taken with the motion passing unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 AM.